AMERICA	N
SOCIETY	of
ADLERIA	N

PAYCHOLOGY

NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY, 1975

THE PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Dear friends,

Dark and light, winter and summer, the contrasts between them and the contrasts in our responses to them have all provided themes for the imagination of our race from earliest times. The origins of "yin and yang" have been traced to the concerns of our most remote ancestors to make sense of these contrasts.

Recently, I have become aware of a non-technical, but vividly expressive, diagnostic category under which a lot of people class their psychological condition at this time of year. They are (they report) suffering from "the februaries." A slump in morale, a restlessness which combines a yearning for spring with a gloomy expectation of more winter to endure, even though we've already had more than enough, characterize the malady.

As with all difficulties, this one grows worse if attention is focused on what we <u>can't</u> do about it. It is relieved by focusing on what we <u>can</u> do in spite of it. (Whoever designed our calendar did what he could by limiting February to 28 days - 29 at the very most, and then only every four years!)

Valentine (of blessed memory on February 14th) could <u>not</u> free people from prison, but decided that he <u>could</u> cheer them up with little notes that reminded them that someone outside their cells remembered them and cared about them, hence the heart-bedecked greetings of love we were taught to send on his day.

"Winter's here," an English professor of mine used to say, in conscious abuse of Shelley's sentiment, "and Spring is still too far behind."

But we can look forward to it and prepare for it and do what we can do until then. For example, our Annual Meeting is being planned now (as the call for papers in this issue of the <u>Newsletter</u> reminds us). If we thought we could <u>never</u> wait for Memorial Day, that call may help our spirits to turn around and consider how <u>soon</u> that meeting will be upon us and how <u>little</u> time remains for us to prepare for it. Let's do what we can.

Cordially,

Robert L. Powers

President

LETTERS

SORRY, OUR MISTAKE - Apologies to Bob Powers for inadvertently omitting an important sentence in his last "President's Letter." The corrected paragraph reads:

Communities have shared memories, expressed in myth, legend, and history. They serve the same kind of purpose for large numbers of people which is served for individuals by their personal recollections in the past life of the community, the members of that community are reminded of the character of the group to which they belong. In time of optimism and success, the remembered events are romanticized, or sacralized, and each member of the community is, thereby, encouraged to think of himself/herself as being privileged to share in the continuing life of the group. In times of setback or failure, the events of the past are recalled with uneasiness, or even shame, and individuals are thereby challenged to consider what may need to be changed or reformed in the organization of their common life. Attention turns away from the Lexington Green and the Bridge at Concord and is directed instead to Wounded Knee and the Trail of Tears.

"LET THERE BE LIGHT SHED" - A CRITIQUE

Sunnyvale, California, Jan. 6

Regarding Ray Corsini's research suggestion ("Let there be light shed") dated Oct. 22, I wish to both support and criticize it. I support it objectively because it does seem to have the potential of leading to interesting and meaningful clarifications. I support it subjectively because he put in words an idea I have been hatching for some years (great minds work along the same paths, except that his seems to hatch faster). My paper on Contemporary Adlerians in the Nov. 1972 issue of JIP is in effect the outcome of such a survey Ray is suggesting; but, of course, in a much more simplified version. But it does represent the first phase of what I thought some day might be a similar survey of practitioners of other schools, with the ultimate aim of comparing them to each other. Ray's suggestion is a neat, more comprehensive, and statistically more rigorous sequel to something I myself got involved in. So, if for no other reason, I support it.

Now to the criticism. 1) While testing Adlerians' "profession of faith" as it were (by subscribing to or objecting to certain standardized statements or "dogmas"), it would be more in the spirit of Adler to seek not for what Adlerians are saying, but where their feet are pointing - not what beliefs they subscribe to, but what practices they engage in. (And the same goes for the survey of other schools too!) It was this survey of practices that my paper, primitive as it was, attempted to do. I'd like to modify Ray's suggestion so that it would search for practices rather than beliefs, or at least a combination of the two. 2) While he suggests a rather specific "democratic" (actually it's more a republican) way of selecting the 20 "authorities" to be tested, Ray seems to leave the making up of the test questions to university people, to be chosen by some undefined process. I submit that, to the extent that the measuring instruments, which by the very nature of things, always influence the measurements, it might be better if these test statements are made up a) not by Adderians alone, but by a statistically significant cross section of all schools, and b) based on suggestions made by the membership at large (i.e. in addition to submitting the names of ten Adlerians, each would also submit 10 test statements as "raw material" to be used by the "experts" who will compose the final 1000 statements.)

3) While the test may lead to much interesting clarification, I'm worried that it

may lead to much very un-Adlerian chauvinism a) emphasizing the differences between Adlerians and non-Adlerians, and b) within ASAP itself leading to some sort of "Inquisition" guarding the doctrinal orthodoxy of the Adlerian "congregation" and possibly censuring and "excommunicating" (even posthumously) some errant members. That this is not mere fantasy, is shown by point #10 of Ray's plan. In it he suggests that the result may serve to help decide whether Postel (why is he picking on him?), Dreikurs, or even Adler himself is Adlerian! I'm not sure how this can be avoided, nor do I believe that just because a tool can be misused it, therefore, has to be misused or not even created. But I do think we should be aware of the danger; maybe somebody can think of a proper safeguard.

With the above reservations and modifications, I wish to lend my moral support to Ray's proposal (I wouldn't want you to assume automatically that I'll give my time and work too...).

Edmund F. Kal

IN RESPONSE

New York, New York, Jan. 18

Thank you for quoting from "Collation," the organ of the Section on Religion, in the current <u>Newsletter</u>. Would you be kind enough to forward to me any responses that may be received in connection with that item?

I am enclosing an item that may be of interest to <u>Newsletter</u> readers from "The Community News" of the Community Church of New York. It pertains directly to religion and individual psychology, as practiced by myself.

George H. LaPorte

The text of the article is as follows:

"... MALE AND FEMALE CREATED HE THEM"

Are sex differences "from the beginning," as the second creation myth in the Book of Genesis suggests, or are they somehow "added" after birth, as the "Adam's rib" myth of sexual differentiation implies? Does the child first develop a concept of maleness and femaleness and then try to fit his/her behavior to the one dictated by genital endowment? Or does one feel one's sexuality first and, then, seek approved ways to express it? What effect, in other words, do thought and feeling each have in determining our sense of our own gender? And is it possible to have a sense of our own gender without developing, at the same time and to the same extent, a sense of the complementary (not "opposite") gender?

These and many other questions are wrestled with in the current series of "HAI" discussion groups... Discussion leader, George H. LaPorte, is a pastoral psychotherapist.

"MERCY, I'M SLOW WITH MY MERCI"

Birdie Mosak has asked us to convey her thanks to her good griends in ASAP for their many expressions of love and concern during her illness and hospitalization in the past few months. We are pleased to report that she is home and recuperating and will soon be going full speed again.

DELEGATE ASSEMBLY ELECTIONS

Frank Walton has been appointed Chairman of the 1975 Elections Committee. His Committee will contact each member in mid-February to solicit nominations for the election of regional delegates prior to the May Convention. A new ASAP Membership Directory will accompany the request for nominations.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!!

The "call for papers" accompanying this <u>Newsletter</u> reminds us that the ASAP Convention in New York is fast approaching - Registration: May 23. Annual Meeting: May 24 and 25. Post-Convention Workshops: May 26-27. Place: Barbizon Plaza. More details in the March <u>Newsletter</u>.

NECESSARY ADDITION TO ALL COLLEGE LIBRARY COLLECTIONS

A review of Alfred Adler: His Influence on Psychology Today (Harold H. Mosak, Ed.) appeared in the November, 1974 issue of Choice, a publication of the Association of College and Research Libraries, a Division of the American Library Association. The extremely favorable review reads, in part, as follows:

"Contains 30 papers relating Adlerian theory to the present day. The authors of these papers are well known and present, each in his own way, the insights Alfred Adler had into the nature of man and how these insights have meaning for man in the world of today. These papers are of great value to students of personality theory and advanced clinical psychology. They are also important to practicing professionals in psychology, psychiatry, and analysis. The book is a necessary addition to all college library collections."

IN MEMORY OF RUTH HOLGER-NIELSEN

Ruth Holger-Nielsen, Danish psychologist and long-time student and friend of Rudolf Dreikurs, died on November 29, 1974 after a long and painful illness. Ruth was a leader among Adlerians in Denmark and served on the Planning Committee for ICASSI. She most recently, despite her illness, edited the proceedings of the Rudolf Dreikurs Memorial Summer Institute which was held near Oporto, Portual in 1973. She is survived by her husband, Holger, a daughter, two grandchildren and many friends throughout the world.

REGION 1 - FAR WEST

Berkeley, California. The Western Institute for Research and Training in Humanics, Inc. (WIRTH), a $2\frac{1}{2}$ -year professional and para-professional training program, is in full swing with outside speaking engagements and media interviews, Lucy Ackerknecht reports. The Family Education Center meets as usual Tuesday nights.

<u>Lucy Ackerknecht</u> was re-elected chairperson and Director of WIRTH at the Annual Membership Meeting on Nov. 5.

Tacoma, Washington. When he finished teaching in Vancouver last spring, <u>Harold Mosak</u> made a side trip to Tacoma, Washington to meet with a group of unorganized Adlerians to determine whether it was feasible to form an Adlerian Association in that area.

REGION 2 - MI DWEST

Champaign, Illinois. The <u>Newsletter</u> of the Family Education Association of Champaign County arrived and, as usual, contained several pages of events sponsored by this industrious group. To name a few:

Manford Sonstegard presented a "Demonstration of Family Counseling" and "Group Counseling with Children" in Danville on Feb. 19.

A "Demonstration of Family Counseling" was conducted on Jan. 28, a Family Counseling Group will begin Feb. 3, an adult counseling group will begin in April and will be appropriate for those who wish to improve relationships with spouses, children, co-workers - or self. For more information, the address is: FEA of Champaign County, 905 Westfield St., Champaign, II. 61820.

The Champaign Adlerians have consulted with personell of the Champaign School District Project APPLE - Alternative Programs for Personal Life Experience - a new approach to "drug education" stressing self-concept and value systems.

Gloria Gates, Norma Walker and Barbara Brown met with the educators to discuss the services and philosophy of FEA and how study groups and family counseling can help parents build better self-concepts in their children. The APPLE Committee is planing some parent-education workshops to be held this spring.

Chicago, Illinois. AAI of Chicago has just delivered to the printer the copy for the Spring Newsletter which lists spring course and workshop offerings, as well as the summer workshop schedule. Highlights of the coming quarter are a workshop on Marriage Counseling to be conducted by Bob Powers over the weekend of March 8 and 9, a workshop on Family Relationships: Theoretical and Practical Issues to be given by Eva Dreikurs Ferguson on April 5 and an Art Therapy Laboratory with Sadie Dreikurs on April 12 and 26, and again on May 10. The busy summer workshop schedule includes Psychodynamics of Psychopathology with Harold Mosak and Bernard Shulman, Psychodrama with Adaline Starr, Advanced Group Counseling, and Introduction to Individual Psychology I to be conducted by two distinguished out-of-town Adlerians, Heinz and Rowena Ansbacher. This workshop will be conducted during the week immediately preceding the APA Convention in Chicago. Another pre-convention event (August 29) is the one-day workshop in Adlerian Psychotherapy to be given by Harold Mosak and Walter O'Connell and others.

For more information or to be placed on the <u>Newsletter</u> mailing list write to: AAI of Chicago, 110 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Il. 60603.

NEWSNOTES, REGION 2 - Chicago, Illinois (cont.)

During January, Harold Mosak taught Adlerian psychotherapeutic strategies to the professional staff of St. Luke's-Presbyterian Hospital in Chicago.

Birdie and Harold Mosak have finished proof-reading the <u>Bibliography for Adlerian</u>

Psychology - now it is up to the publisher. The Bibliography should be available in early spring.

Harold Mosak and Howard Pollack have finished a syllabus entitled "Introductory Group Therapy" to accompany the course work in group therapy given at the AAI of Chicago. It follows a format similar to that of syllabi previously published by the Institute. Howard is Chief of Community Mental Health at St. Joseph Hospital, Chicago.

Harold Mosak and Ed Laude have completed a syllabus on "Professional Issues in Psychology" to accompany the course given at the Chicago Institute. It covers such topics as Professional Roles and Training, Administrative Issues, Insurance, Fees, Commitment Procedures, Legal Issues, Confidentiality and Privacy. Ed Laude is Director of Counseling Services at St. Joseph's Calumet College, East Chicago, Indiana.

Mary Ann Pappas will speak to 75 elementary school teachers on <u>Feb. 14</u> on the "Four Goals of Children's Misbehavior" at the Daniel Hill Williams Elementary School, Chicago.

Mary Ann also addressed a general membership meeting of the Rudolf Dreikurs Unit of the FEA on the topic "I Just Can't Seem to Get It Together" on Feb. 8.

Fort Wayne, Indiana. On Jan. 4, Harold Mosak taught the third session of the Neuroses Course.

<u>Harold Mosak</u> will give a one-day workshop in "The Neuroses" for the Individual Psychology Assocation of Fort Wayne on Feb. 22.

Minneapolis, Minnesota. Feb. 7 and 8, Mim Pew will be teaching one hundred foster parents at the University of Minnesota the dynamics of adolescence, with the assistance of a foster parent and his foster children who will demonstrate a "house meeting" for the group.

Mim Pew has accepted appointment to the board of "Consultants for Human Change," a group that is searching to provide new alternatives between foster home care and incarceration. In addition to the above, Mim serves on the following boards: the Health Care Advisory Committee — a blue ribbon committee for the Minnesota Department of Corrections, now seeking legislative approval for the on-going work of the committee, including legal status, and Minnesota Early Learning Design (MELD) — to provide education for parents, funded by the Lilly Foundation.

Mim is helping in the planning and development of community based parent education stimulated by adolescent group home staff of the Zion Group Home.

REGION 3 - SOUTH

Tallahassee, Florida. FAS announces the opening of the Family Education Center of Tallahassee. Services will include family counseling as well as discussion groups, planned programs and "get togethers" with interested persons in the community.

PROGRAM PROPOSAL ASAP Annual Convention, May 23-25; 1975

Return this copy along with a summary and abstract of the program BEFORE MARCH 16, 1975. to: Kurt Adler, M.D., Program Chairman, 30 East 60th Street, New York, NY 10022.

TITLE OF PROGRAM:						
1. Estimated attendance	2. Prefer	ed date (May 24 or	25)			
3. Preferred time	1/2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-2-					
4. Estimated time length (time	blocks are lahours)					
5. No. of Program Participants						
6. Program Format: Demonstration: Panel Workshop Research						
			Group Discussion			
	ify)					
7. Room Style: Theater			Conference			
8. Lectern (check which): Stan						
PROGRAM CHAIRMAN	Institution Complete Mailing Add	lress				
PARTICIPANT:	T4+1-	lress	ZIP			
PARTICIPANT:	T 4 4 1 0	lress	ZIP			
PARTICIPANT:	Title Institution Complete Mailing Add	ress	ZIP			
	rhone (including are	a code)	ZIP			

2. In addition to your suggestions f hear at the conven	any program of your or programs or speak tion.	r own that you may kers or demonstrat	wish to presions that <u>you</u>	ent, please would like	state here to see or
			8		
		,			
FROM:		FIRST	CLASS		10¢ stamp
			* 4	7	
	= = 30	ort A. Adler, M.D. DEast 60th Street Ew York, NY 10022	, Program Cha	irman	

1. Don't forget to list any special equipment (projectors, screens, tape recorders, multiple microphones, etc.) that you may need, including detailed specifications if needed.

NEWSNOTES. REGION 3 - Tallahassee, Florida (cont.)

The American Red Cross has provided the use of their facility at nominal cost for the Center.

Tom Fisher recently moved to the St. Petersburg area with the Veterans' Adminstration as a counseling psychologist. His new address is: P.O. Box 1437, Veterans' Regional Office, St. Petersburg, Florida 33731.

Carl Mahler, counselor at Apalachee Community Mental Health Clinic, reports art therapy in progress with their clients. The CMH workers who attended Tee Dreikurs' workshop here in November have been putting their new skills into action.

Peggy Smyly conducted a workshop Jan. 30 for teacher-counselor teams in Leon County Schools. The teams gathered for a follow-up to <u>James Croake's</u> workshop this summer. The program presented was "An Introduction to Art Therapy." (Thanks, Tee!)

Charleston, South Carolina. Frank and Kathy Walton will conduct a two-day workshop for parents in Charleston at the Francis Marion Hotel on Feb. 22 and 23.

The Division of Continuing Education at USC will offer as one of its short courses, "Winning the Cooperation of Children," taught by Frank Walton. Session I began on Feb.3 and will meet each Monday through March 10. Session II will be conducted each Monday from April 7 through May 12. For more information write: Short Course Director, Division of Continuing Education, USC, Columbia, S. Carolina 29208.

The Columbia Adlerian Society began its spring study groups on Feb. 12 when the members assembled at the Trenholm Road United Methodist Church Counseling Bureau, bringing with them the study book What Life Should Mean to You, reports President, Jane Lawther.

Kathy Walton conducted a walking tour for Society members of the Adlerian Child Care Center on Nov. 16, explaining the learning centers, procedures and successes with the children who attend. Ages range from 9 months to 5 years.

Plans are being made for a well-rounded and versatile family counseling study group program at the Irmo Middle School this spring, reports <u>Curtis Farrar</u> in the Irmo Family Education Association <u>Newsletter</u>. The program will incorporate the following presentations: "Children: the Challenge" study group program, the course "I'm OK - You're OK" (free of charge), and, if the enrollment is right, "The Challenge of Marriage." For more information write to: Irmo Family Education Association, 306 Spartan Dr., Columbia, S. Carolina 29210.

Greensboro, South Carolina. The Family Life Council of Greater Greensboro, Inc. will sponsor a 2-day workshop for parents on March 15 and 16, featuring Frank and Kathy Walton. For more information write: Dr. Franics X. Walton, Suite 119, Interstate Center, 16 Berry Hill Road, Columbia, S. Carolina 29210.

Houston. Texas. Walter O'Connell, Pattye Kennedy and Father Salisbury appeared as guests on Channel 39's "Spotlight" Jan. 12.

From the TSAP Newsletter comes the following information which Adlerians everywhere might find useful: The December meeting of TSAP included the showing of the film "No Language But A Cry." Subject: Child Abuse. It was followed with a discussion of how the Society could help families having such problems. A suggestion, now under consideration, was made that the study groups might be a good starting point for

NEWSNOTES, REGION 3 - Houston, Texas (cont.)

discussions and working with the families. Newsletters with current information on child abuse may be obtained by inquiring to the following organization:

EVANG (End Violence Against the Next Generation) 977 Keeler Av.
Berkeley, California 94708

For more information on community and national programs write to:

The National Committee for the Prevention of Child Abuse 111 East Wacker Dr., Room 510 Chicago, Illinois 60601

The Institute for Creative Community Living, Inc. is offering four courses during the spring: An Introduction to Indivudal Psychology I; Group Dynamics and the Study Group Leader; Life Style I: Psychopathology; and Certification Seminar and Practicum. Instructors are Barbara Brightwell, Walter O'Connell and Father Salisbury.

Blacksburg, Virginia. James Croake has received a grant of \$60,000 from the U.S. Department of Agriculture to establish a marriage and family counseling center on the Virginia State University Campus in Blacksburg. The Center will be open two evenings each week with marital counseling on one night and family counseling on the next. Research will be conducted to determine the relative effects of counseling upon those who sit in the audience and never receive direct counseling as opposed to those who are a family or couple in focus.

James Croake demonstrated techniques of life style assessment to professionals and students on the West Virginia University campus Nov. 15 and 16.

Nancy Catlin will be conducting and directing students in the leadership of several parent study groups for a 10-week period, beginning in Jan. for the residents of Montgomery County, Virginia.

Nancy Catlin will demonstrate family counseling for the professional board of the Montgomery Mental Health Assocation.

REGION 4 - MI DDLE-ATLANTIC

Garrett Park, Maryland. On December 3, the first of a series of three groups counseling sessions with children in the fourth, fifth and sixth grades was held at the IPA office. Counseling was by William McKelvie and Susan Slaughter. The other sessions were conducted on Dec. 10 and 17.

Kensington, Maryland. The "Adlerian Pre-school" will again be in operation this fall at the Good Shepherd Church of the Brethern in Kensington. A successful first year was filled with the learning and growth that result from having the "courage to be imperfect." At present, the classes are full and the waiting list is growing. The founders of the school, <u>Sue McKelvie</u> and <u>Mollie Thorn</u>, continue this year as, respectively, Teacher-Director and Parent Educator/Counselor Consultant. They are now considering the feasibility of expanding, not only in terms of another preschool class, but of adding a kindergarten and eventually grades 1 through 3. Anyone interested in pursuing this idea can contact Sue at: 510 Leighton, Silver Spring, Maryland 20901.

NEWSNOTES, REGION 4 - East Orange, New Jersey

East Orange, New Jersey. The NJSAP News lists two pages of study groups for Spring, 1975. These include groups conducted around the study of Children: the Challenge and an advanced Children: the Challenge group; a group studying Beyond Success and Failure and one that will use What Life Should Mean to You as the text. Other titles are "Workshop for Law Enforcement Officers and Probation Officers," "The Education of Children," and "Leadership Training Program." For more information write: Ahuva Schuller, 516 Academy St., Maplewood, New Jersey 07040.

REGION 5 - NORTHEAST

New York, New York. The Northeast Region (5) held its first meeting at the Alfred Adler Institute in New York City on Nov. 24. The meeting was well attended and beginning organizational structure and goals were developed. Herb Stein was elected chairperson, Marv Nelson, treasurer, Marcia Schmalz, secretary, and Helene Papenak, program chairperson. The meeting was able to formulate two top-priority goals: the first, to encourage membership in ASAP. In the future, a regional coordinator for growth will work with the national growth committee. The second goal is to emphasize training and to organize members to contribute their help and guidance to training programs. The meeting showed that there is plenty of grass roots energy, skill and social interest ready and willing to be put to good use.

Kurt A. Adler delivered a paper on "Interpersonal Relations and Mental Health in Adlerian Psychology" at L'Ancienne Faculte de Medecine, Paris, France on Jan. 6. This was the first in a series of six lectures and conferences sponsored by the Societe Francaise de Psychologie Adlerienne. On Feb. 5, Kurt held a series of interviews with several French newspapers and conducted a discussion session with the members of the French Society.

Lucia Radl spoke to a group of 60 senior citizens at the Riverside Church on Jan. 9 about aging from the Adlerian point of view. Dr. Radl, on the staff of the Alfred Adler Mental Hygiene Clinic, is also working with members of the church's Tower League to organize weekly discussion groups.

Willowdale, Ontario. The Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario is offering Introduction to Individual Psychology (A) in course form, beginning Wednesday, Jan. 22 and continuing for 10 weeks. The course is taught by Stanley Shapiro. Ramona Shapiro will teach a 10-week course, Introduction to Psychodrama, beginning Thursday, Jan. 23. For more information write: AAI of Ontario, 4 Finch Av. West, Suite 10, Willowdale, Ontario M2N 2G5.

Feb. 15 and 16 Bill and Mim Pew will be conducting a Marriage Workshop for course credit at the AAI of Ontario.

The Toronto Association of Indivudal Psychology offers three courses this winter: "Communication Skills," "Living, Loving and Learning," and "Pre-School Children." A ten week parent study group also is in progress. For more information write to TAIP at the same address as the AAI of Ontario (see above).

Providence. Rhode Island. Bill and Mim Pew will present a cre-day workshop on marriage enrichment at the Mediator Fellowship on March 29.

The AAI of Rhode Island will put together a home study course in the "Fundamentals of Adlerian Psychology." The course will consist of lecture tapes on the theory and application of Individual Psychology, a packet of books, self-exams and a blank tape for recording questions and receiving answers. Dorothy Zimmering, John Symynkywicz and Marcia Schmalz will coordinate this project.

NEWSNOTES, REGION 5 - Woonsocket, Rhode Island (cont.)

John Symynkywicz, Executive Director of the Woonsocket Family and Child Service, is now a journalist too. His column, "Practical Parent," appeared for the first time on Dec. 3 in the Woonsocket Call and will run regularly in the future. The column offers parents down-to-earth advice on raising responsible and cooperative children. John will also coordinate a half hour weekly radio show on child care for Radio Station WWON, beginning in Feb. As part of the station's community affairs program, it will offer practical child raising information, child care service information, etc. The Woonsocket Family and Child Service is a United Way Agency which sponsors the Family Education Center.

INTERNATIONAL NEWSNOTES

Argeles, France. An Adlerian Argeles Summer Seminar in the German language will be offered again at the European Campus of Western Institute of Research and Training in Humanics (WIRTH) under the direction of Lucy Kruger-Ackerknecht. The time is Aug. 2 - Aug. 15, 1975. The place: Residente "Les Templiers," Apartment 20, Boulevard de la Mer, 66700 - Argeles-sur-Mer Plage Nord, France. Program: Theory: 1) Finalism, 2) Social Interest, 3) Life Style Analysis, 4) Participants-centered theoretical concepts. Practice: 1) Family Education, 2) Counseling, 3) Therapy, 4) Groups, 5) Psychodrama. An English language seminar may be offered during the second part of July. Address any inquiries to the Institute Headquarters: WIRTH, 226 Stanford Av., Berkeley, California 94708. Early registration is recommended since the 1975 Seminar has only a few openings left.

Tel Aviv, Israel. It takes a "veteran" war widow to understand and comfort a "fresh" war widow, but the experience is a tremendous emotional drain on the "veteran." said Mrs. Ilon Bawley of the Alfred Adler Institute to the "International conference on psychological stress and adjustment in time of war and peace" which convened in Tel Aviv in Jan. The Jerusalem Post quotes extensively from Mrs. Bawley's talk. Her husband was killed during air force training in 1956, leaving her with a baby daughter. The article concludes, "We were two— the baby and me—forsaken children left in a world whose logic I could not grasp. Yet, then I rose, saying to God and to the world: 'we shall go on living in spite of all this.'"

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS (cont.)

DRILL, Ruth, M.S.W. 100 Northfield Av. West Orange, N.J. 07052

ENNIS, John Mark M.S.S.D. 7th & Florida Av., N.E. Washington, D.C. 20017

EPPS, A.J. 915 Main St. Columbia, So. Carl. 29201

GOLDBERG, Dr. Edwin 25 W. 64th St., Apt. 2B New York, N.Y. 10023 IRWIN, Dorothy M.
Rural Route 3
Nelson, B.C.
Canada

KYSAR, Ardis 1430 Hewitt Av. St. Paul, Mn. 55104

LASER, Eleanor D., M.A. 7305 N. Kostner Lincolnwood, Il. 60645

McFADDEN Johnnie, Ph.D. 1409 Fairview Dr. Columbia, So. Car. 29205 OLIN, Judy Adler Route #1 Marine on St. Croix Minnesota 55047

ROBERTSHAW, Dianne W. Route 1, Box 212
Blacksburg, Ma. 24060

SHAW, Jane S. 427 Mink Creek Rd. Pocatello, Id. 83201

WHYMAN, Delores, M.Ed. #4 Huntleigh Downs St. Louis, Mo. 63131

DIRECTORY ADDENDUM

New or renewed memberships since the directory was published, and address changes:

ALOIA, Anthony J. 1966 West 240 th St. Lomita, Ca. 90717

ATTARIAN, Peter J., Ph.D. Dept. of Family & Comm. Med. Arizona Medical Center Tucson, Arizona 85724

BOLF, John C. 815 S. Atlantic Blvd. Alhambra, Ca. 91801

BURKEMPER, Dr. Dorothy A. 2 Elannchester Manchester, Mo. 63011

FERNANDEZ, Marylyn 415 East 85th St. New York, N.Y.

FEARS, Sherry Lynn 751-64th Av. St. Petersburg Beach, Fl. 33706

FUSS, Estelle, M.S. 3611 Hudson Parkway Riverdale, N.Y. 10463

HOADLEY, W.M., M.Ed. 625 Galloway Dr. Fayetteville, No. Car. 28303

HODGE, Elizabeth, M.A. 626 W. Call St., Apt. 4 Tallahassee, Fl. 32304

HUSSON, Ernest C., M.A. 4799 Midland Dr. Charleston, W.V. 25306

LANE, Barney L. 219 Cordon Rd. Wilminton, De. 19803

LAWTHER, Jane W., M.A. 107 Riverwood Dr., Apt. 101 SCHWARTZ, Joseph, M.A. Cayce, So. Car. 29033

LINDENBERG, Steven, M.Ed. Box 86, Route 1 Athens, Georgia

MAHLER, Carl F., M.S. 7510 Bighorn St. Tallahassee, Fl. 32304

MEIERS, Annie Dix, M.A. 601 West 115th St. New York, N.Y. 10025

PERKS, Barbara A. 4570 Glenwood Av. North Vancouver, B.C. Canada

PRICE, Donald A. Dept. of Home Economics Northern Illinois Univ. DeKalb, I1. 60115

PRICE, Linda M., B.S. 425 Suburban Apts. DeKalb, Il. 60115

RUSSELL, Raymond L. Office of Spec. Ed. 430 Selby St. Nanaimo, B.C., Canada

RYDER, Danya, M.A. 245 W. 75th St., Apt. 4E Manhattan, N.Y. 10023

1709 - 21st Lubbock, Texas 79411

SHAPIRO, Marion C. 7423 Hopa Ct. Alexandria Va. 22306

STUBBLEFIELD, Sharon 4404 Memorial Dr., #212 Houston, Texas 77007

Toronto Assoc. of IP 4 Finch Ave. West, Suite 10 Willowdale, Ontario Canada M2N 2G5

WAGNER, Patricia, Ed.D. 300 Central Pk. West, #11H New York, N.Y. 10024

WARTA, Clarence Emmett Country Corners, I-5 Athens, Georgia 30601

The following are corrections of information previously given:

AD. SOC. OF HUMAN RELATIONS 2009 Guide Meridian Rd. Bellingham, Wash. 98225

BENSINGER, Liliane F. 4939 Grosvenor Av. Montreal, Quebec Canada H3K 2M2

BOMZER, Murray 1577-56th St. Brooklyn, N.Y. 11219

BUNTZ, Robert J., M.S.W. 2880-27th Av. Marion, Iowa

CAREY, Maryanna K. Route #3, Box 18 Hockessin, De. 19707

CRIVOLIO, August, Ph.D. Div. of Psychiatry Children's Memorial Hosp. 2300 Children's Plaza Chicago, Il. 60614

(continued on page 10)

RETURN TO: ASAP Newsletter
Eugene J. McClory, Editor
110 S. Dearborn Street
Suite 1400
Chicago, IL 60603

FIRST CLASS